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Welcome to the Summer 2019 

edition of the SOES Newsletter!  

Hayden Mattingly (Ph.D.) 

received a non-instructional 

assignment for this year, so I 

am serving as acting director 

until May 2020. Weõre happy to 

welcome David Hajdik, professor, to the SOES. Be 

sure to read the interview with Mr. Hajdik on the last 

page of the newsletter. Capstone students worked 

with Chuck Sutherland (P.S.M. õ16) and the Upper 

Cumberland Development District to study illegal 

dumping in the Upper Cumberland. P.S.M. studentsõ 

projects took them from Puerto Rico and the U.S. 

Virgin Islands to Iceland, while Ph.D. students worked 

on research related to water quality and wildlife. We 

love to get updates from our alumni, so please make 

sure you share any new and exciting news with us. I 

want to thank Irene Mauk and Bailey Carter for 

putting the newsletter together.  
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The 2018-19 Environmental and Sustainability Studies 

capstone students completed their two-semester project 

regarding illegal dumpsites in the Upper Cumberland. As 

reported in the 2018-2019 winter newsletter, the students 

prepared recommendations to address the issue of illegal 

dumpsites. In April, the group presented their findings to a 

group of interested individuals, including staff and faculty 

from Tennessee Tech, as well as representatives from the 

Upper Cumberland Development District (UCDD), 

Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation 

(TDEC), Keep Putnam County Beautiful Clean Commission 

(Clean Commission) and McMinnville Breakfast Rotary.  

 The capstone group offered recommendations based on 

successful practices for prevention of illegal dumping, 

including onsite practices at existing sites, such as posting 

informative signage, creating physical barriers and installing 

cameras. The team also offered proposals regarding community 

education, training for law enforcement regarding litter laws and 

information provision for public officials regarding the adverse 

health and economic effects of illegal dumpsites, as well as 

information about available grants. 

During the spring semester, the team collected data from existing 

dumpsites for inclusion in a GIS database. These data include such 

things as volume and type of trash present, topography, visibility 

and distance from 

solid waste 

convenience centers. The final piece of the project included 

a site cleanup in White County facilitated by Shannon Reese 

of the Clean Commission and White County Executive Denny 

Wayne Robinson.  

Students were encouraged to know that the project should 

continue to expand because of the enthusiasm generated at 

the presentation. In fact, data are still being collected on 

additional dumpsites for inclusion in the database created 

by the team.   
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Capstone Experience  

                   Spring 2019 Capstone Group Photo 

From L to R: Jordan Durham, Connie Robbins, Logan Pack,  

Melody Culver, Alyson Chin, Madison Lester, Phillip Fox, 

Gage Patterson, Michael Bolan, Anna Webb 


